
From: Karen Matthews
To: Karen Matthews
Subject: FW: Summer program complaint
Date: June 25, 2024 1:57:04 PM

From: Andréa Coutu  
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 4:42 PM
To: Trustees <Trustees@sd68.bc.ca>
Subject: Summer program complaint
 

CAUTION: External Message

Dear Trustees:
Today, I saw the following SD68 post on Facebook. See 
https://www.sd68.bc.ca/summer-programs-2024/?
fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR2M0Fru5qdydrUZMbnbgnEpfbiIQGiy3lkwO_8ziC3vdSnBNElMXkpEMGI_aem_-LmATN-
MCbUwf9HXW1nzXA
  
I have also attached the screenshot. 

“* If your child receives 1 on 1 support at school, please contact us, parents may be required to provide the
same support during the program.”
 
This is blatant discrimination. It is your district that is obligated to provide supports for disabled students. This statement is
also intimidating, creates systems navigation barriers, implies financial obligation or labour by the parent, and has a
comma splice.
 
Your district has an obligation to support all students and should not be enrolling any without making sure these students
can be enrolled first. 
 
While I have your attention, I would like you to look at the registration process. 
 
Your form doesn’t ask for any support information, other that a short blurb for allergies. 
 
There’s also no space for pronouns or other support information and you don’t ask the parent’s name, just their contact
number. 
 
The form also directs people to register and then to RSVP, which can be confusing for people with disabilities. 
 
Moreover, your intake form is not particularly phone-friendly and families facing financial and disability barriers are the
most likely to be registering on a mobile device. This is also true of Indigenous families, who may also face other
technology infrastructure barriers. Having consulted in this area, I feel obligated to point it out. 
 
Please promptly address this discrimination and these barriers. 

Andréa Coutu

—

Andréa Coutu, MBA
She/elle

I gratefully acknowledge that I primarily live and work on the traditional territories of the Snuneymuxw Nation.
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This e-mail is privileged, confidential, subject to copyright, not intended for distribution, and may not be reproduced without the authority of the sender.
Along with privileged information of the organization, this email may contain confidential personal information about students, their families or
employees of NLPS. Receivers of this email are reminded that they must not forward confidential personal information to anyone who is not authorized
to receive it. If you are not the intended message recipient, please contact the sender as soon as possible and do not disseminate, distribute or copy this
email. Any unauthorized use or disclosure is prohibited.


